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New Section - Conditional Language

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES.  An appropriation is made from federal economic stimulus funding for the Federal Matching Assistance Percentage (FMAP) for Medicaid programs in the amount to be received for FY09 and FY10 contingent upon state unemployment rates increasing.  General fund appropriations for the same periods will be reduced in the amount offset by the additional federal stimulus funding received.
 
 
EXPLANATION: 

The Medicaid FMAP rate will likely increase again once the Unemployment Rate figures come out for March on April 17th.  

Alaska's FMAP rate will increase by another 2.44% if our unemployment rate is above 7.5% (seasonally adjusted) for three consecutive months.  Since January's Unemployment rate is 7.8% and February is 8.0%, it is probably that March will be at or higher than 7.5%.

This could impact both FY09 and FY10 Medicaid budgets.  The impact to FY09 could be relatively small depending on whether we can claim retroactive to Oct. 1st 2008 (the law is not clear on this point); It is clear that we can claim the state 4th quarter and all of FY10 at the higher rate of an additional 2.44% (FY09 likely $5 million? and FY10 approx. $20 million). 
